From: rcrest-newserver <rcrest@riseupaustraliaparty.com> 
Sent: Monday, 12 August 2019 4:23 PM
To: RG - Black Economy <Blackeconomy@treasury.gov.au>
Cc: 'Yvonne Gentle' <ygent@riseupaustraliaparty.com>; 'Daniel Nalliah' <danny@catchthefire.com.au>
Subject: Submission: Exposure Draft-Currency (Restrictions on the Use of Cash) Bill 2019

Submission: Exposure Draft—Currency (Restrictions on the Use of Cash) Bill 2019
Manager
Black Economy Division
Langton Cres
Parkes ACT 2600

Dear Manager,

We hereby object to the freedom restriction that this law poses, placing further barriers on the lawful citizen who would otherwise act lawfully. 
This move to a cashless society appears to have a harmless intent, (to expose money launderers and the like) however it also shackles citizens forcing them into the banking system where the trust has not even been engendered or restored, especially following the banking royal commission.  Furthermore, the banks impose fees that citizens would otherwise like to avoid, and users lose sight of the tangible connection of value with the funds for which they worked so hard.
Plainly put, this law removes citizens right to use cash as a trusted and feasible transaction for harmless purposes. It also removes the right to privacy associated with purchases over $10,000.

The fact that the banking system is internationally and digitally connected may pose further security and privacy risks by hackers with more of one’s life and privacy at risk of exposure.

A further concern on the proposed draft is that there is an excluded section titled ‘Division 2 – to be inserted’ with NO information provided lends itself to the complete lack of transparency as to what is Division 2 and what we are expected to see once the deadline passes and the Bill is voted upon.  We also object to the small window of 14 days for submission and the lack of information or circulatory media coverage omitted before or during the submission period, that would appear this Bill is being ‘flown under the radar’ deliberately to avoid public scrutiny. 

Our request is the government move to restore confidence in the banking system by properly reforming the system, holding the banks to account and not by trapping people in the system so they can’t escape the risks posed by policies like bail-in. 

Rise Up Australia Ltd is an action group (former political party for 9 years) and have policies on protection of Australian Citizen deposits and request the implementation of the Glass-Steagal Act to further protect citizen savings. We also have long-standing policies on Small Business support, including local manufacturing and agriculture, and believe that this restriction may burden the small business sector along with our already burdened farmers, with further regulation.

We stand on the Australian citizens right to conduct their life and business in a free flowing sovereign economy, using Australian cash currency should they wish, adhering to and operating lawfully under Australian taxation laws.

In summary, we see the Exposure Draft—Currency (Restrictions on the Use of Cash) Bill 2019 as a clear infringement on Australian Values and the freedoms of the average Australian.

With kind regards,

Rosalie Crestani
Deputy President
0419546754

and 

Yvonne Gentle
National Secretary
0414870453
Rise Up Australia Ltd
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